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Head of School Comment 

Welcome to our first newsletter of the new academic year.  

 

It has been lovely hearing everyone’s Summer adventures. Thank you for your efforts with the new 

school times and being on time before the gate closes at 8.50am. Pupils entering school with their peers 

on time, is crucial for a fantastic start to the day. Everyone is looking super smart in their uniform – 

please keep this up. A reminder PE uniform is only allowed on your child’s PE day.   

What has been even more pleasing is the attitudes that pupils have returned with. The focus, dedication 

and engagement I have seen this week across the school, has made me certain that we will have an 

incredible year.  

We have welcomed a number of new staff this term and it already feel like they have been here forever. 

As a staff team, we spent the INSET days thinking about the year ahead and establishing strong working 

relationships. These have continued to developed with pupils and parents this week. Building 

relationships is at the heart of Sudbourne and we are truly proud of our community.   



I would like to thank ‘Sproutup’ and our gardener Pauline for all of their incredible work on turning the 

mud bank into the beginning of an exciting new play space for our pupils. We look forward to seeing this 

blossom and develop over the coming months.  

Next week we have a parent coffee morning on Wednesday 20th, where we will be sharing how we 

regulate, restore and build relationships. Do come along to find out more and provide the Leadership 

and Management Team with your thoughts and feedback.    

 

Have a lovely weekend,  

Ms Kingshott and the Sudbourne Team 

Early Years  

Ladybirds, Bumblebees and Butterflies have had so much fun settling into school life this week! We have 

been busy working on our fine motor skills (small muscle movements), gross motor skills (large muscle 

movement) and getting to know our friends and teachers. We really enjoy playing outside in the sand pit, 

water tray and mud kitchen. The weather has been fantastic  - we even had a dance party in the 

sunshine! Please make sure your child has a pair of wellington boots and a water bottle at school for 

next week. We look forward to seeing what exciting next week brings! 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Phase 1 

We have very much enjoyed welcoming the children into their new class this week.  

In English, we have been looking at punctuality and omissions in sentences. Check out some fantastic 

sentence by Ellis and Inka.  

Great Job girls. We have been discussing spaces we feel safe in during PSHE, we then all signed out 

jigsaw class charter to ensure we keep each other safe. 

 



 

 



Phase 2 

In Phase 2 we have had a fantastic first week back at school and everyone has settled into their new 

classes beautifully! Some highlights of the week have been singing assembly and music with Mr Mather, 

exploring how rocks are formed in Science, creating our amazing door displays and setting goals for 

ourselves in PSHE!  It has been great to get to know the children and we are all really looking forward to 

the year ahead. 

 



 



 

Phase 3 

Phase 3 is off to an incredible start this year!  

The children's dedication to embodying our school values from the very beginning of each day is truly 

inspiring. It's evident that all the children have wholeheartedly embraced their learning journey, and 

their enthusiasm is contagious. The teachers are equally excited and eager to see the remarkable 

progress and achievements that lie ahead for Phase 3 in the coming year. 



 

 



 

 

PTA 

 



Welcome Back Bake Sale and Social 

Hi everyone! 

Hope you all had great summers and welcome back to school! 

Please join the PTA for our first event of the year, on Friday 22nd September, 3.30pm-4.30pm.  

We are hosting a Welcome Back Bake Sale and Social. We will also have second hand uniform available 

to give away to anyone who needs it. 

If you are new to the school, please come and say hello and find out about Sudbourne’s PTA! Or just 

have a cup of tea, a cupcake and a chat, to get to know some other families.  

We also need your support - please bake and donate (via the school office or deliver to the cake stall on 

the day). No nuts please! And if you can spare some time to help us set up, tidy up, sell cakes, make tea, 

that would be much appreciated. 

We look forward to seeing and meeting you next Friday! 

Enthuse Kids - After School Club Provision 

 

Enthuse Kids After School Enrichment Clubs – Autumn Term 2023 Exciting news!  

We are thrilled to announce our enrichment club provision for the upcoming Autumn Term.  

Thanks to our successful funding acquisition, we are delighted to offer our clubs at a significantly 

reduced rate of only £5 per session, which is a fantastic 28% reduction. To show our appreciation to 

those who have already registered for a club, we will credit the difference to their account. This 

incredible opportunity is available to all until club registration closes on Friday September 22nd 2023. 

Don’t miss out on this chance to join our enriching activities and take advantage of this special offer! 

We will be using Kids Club HQ to take bookings and payments for ALL clubs. The booking system is now 

live. All clubs will be allocated on a first come, first serve basis. 

Please see below booking instructions:  



1. Scan the QR code or visit our website enthusekids.co.uk. Create your Kids Club HQ account and input 

you details. You will then be able to see the clubs available to your child. 

2. Select the chosen club and register your child. 

3. When you are booking a club, you will be able to sign them up and then make payment to the linked 

account. Places will only be secure once full payment is made. You will then receive a confirmation email 

confirming your place in the club.  

Clubs start week commencing Monday 11th September 2023 and will run until week ending Friday 

15th December 2023. 

We are proud to provide an extensive range of clubs to suit a wide range of interests but we will 

continue to seek to diversify and increase this offer as we move forward and we would welcome any 

feedback. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or queries. 

Michael McGowan 

Enthuse Kids – Director 

Email: info@enthusekids.co.uk 

Web: enthusekids.co.uk 

Student Achievement  

Amazing news that a pupil in Morpurgo Class is a finalist in the Down's Syndrome Association annual 

photography competition, My Perspective.  

For the first time there is a child category, three photos were submitted by our superstar  - one of them 

has been selected among an international field! She is one of only two finalists from the UK - the other is 

a teenager!  

There is also a People's Vote, which will close on 25th September -  Here's the link to 

vote: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/YTX5N3M  

She will attend an award ceremony in October, that we cannot wait to hear about.  

mailto:info@enthusekids.co.uk
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/YTX5N3M


 

 



House Winners 

We are yet to count the tokens this week so will provide an update in the next newsletter. 

Sudbourne Superstars! 

 

Well Done to the children who were awarded as our Sudbourne Superstars for producing outstanding 

work in a curriculum area.  

W/C - 11th September 2023  

Ladybirds -  

Bumblebees - Shiloh for writing his name beautifully and explaining in detail all about his family! 

Butterflies - Oscar for a wonderful picture of his house and trying his best to write his name  

Zephaniah -Amina for always trying her best in learning and staying very focused. 

Morpurgo - Kymani for using ambitious vocabulary in English showing fantastic behaviour for learning in 

all lessons. 

Benjamin - Dexter for an amazing art session. Dexter used lots of different materials to create a fantastic 

piece to begin the year! 

Hilary - Jahan for coming into school after being ill and catching up on learning. 

Jemison - Ezekiel for his amazing Maths work this week. He worked hard and independently to show his 

answer in lots of ways. Well done! 

Cousteau - Leela for her consistently hard working attitude and her beautifully presented work. 



Attenborough - Arthur for making an amazing start with his handwriting in all subjects 

Yousafzai- Rakiyah for taking so much care over her work. Her presentation in her books is beautiful. 

Pankhurst - Caleb for his excellent attitude towards his learning, and for his contributions to our lessons 

Hot Chocolate with the Head! 

 

Well Done to the following children that had Hot Chocolate with the Head for demonstrating one of our 

school values. 

W/C - 11th September 2023 

Ladybirds -  

Bumblebees - Shernelle for showing integrity and being a wonderful role model to all her new peers 

Butterflies - Renas for being a kind and helpful friend. 

Zephaniah - Inka for always being kind to everyone around her. What a superstar! 

Morpurgo - Lara for consistently being kind, patient and endearing towards to her peers. 

Benjamin - Maya G for always being kind to everyone in Benjamin class.  

Hilary - Tianna for persevering with adding in maths which later allowed her to come up and 

demonstrate her understanding. 

Jemison - Eshaal for showing the value of kindness when supporting her friend in Maths. Well done!  

Cousteau - Jessiah for showing a massive improvement throughout the week and persevering through 

new changes to show she CAN do anything she puts her mind to.  

Attenborough - Noah - special recognition for his extraordinary display of kindness towards his partner  

Yousafzai- Cameron for showing excellent perseverance and asking for help when he needs it. 

Pankhurst  - Kal-el for showing integrity, being always ready to learn and being a consistent role model 

of my expectations. 



Attendance 

 

W/C - 11th September 2023 

Star class goes to Cousteau with 99.5% 

 

Well Done!! 

Dates for Diary 

 

• Tuesday 19th September - School Nursing Team - Flu bookings (8.30am-9.30am) 

• Wednesday 20th September  - Parent Coffee Morning - Behaviour (9am - 10am) 

• Thursday 21st September - Parent Information Evening EYFS (3.45pm - 4.45pm) 

• Friday 22nd September - PTA Welcome back Bake Sale & Social (3.30pm-4.30pm) 

• Monday 25th September - Instrumental Lessons begin 

• Thursday 28th September  - Reading workshop (9am - 10am) 

• Friday 29th September - Pankhurst Sharing Assembly (9.10am - 9.30am) 

• Friday 6th October  - Yousafzai Sharing Assembly (9.10am - 9.30am) 



• Friday 13th October - Attenborough Sharing Assembly (9.10am - 9.30am)  

• Tuesday 17th October - Black Cultural Evening (5.30pm - 7pm) 

• Thursday 19th October - Flu Vaccine (Whole School)  

• Thursday 19th October - CUSP curriculum workshop (whole school)  (9am - 10am) 

• Friday 20th October  - Cousteau Sharing Assembly (9.10am - 9.30am) 

• Friday 20th October - End of half term (School Finishes at 3.30pm) 

Lambeth safeguarding updates and Parent Zone 

Back by popular demand, we are holding online workshops for parents to keep their children and 

teenagers safe online: 

  

• Keeping children and teenagers safe online – Tuesday 10th October 11-12pm.  

• Keeping your child safe from radicalisation online – Tuesday 17th October 5-6pm.  

• Exclusive to Lambeth residents, we have free resources for parents and professionals, with 

helpful guides on apps and safety features: 

Through Parent Zone Local, you have access the following resources:  

·  Monthly short videos offering parents suggestions around particular topics of interest. Previous videos 

are live on the Parent Zone website, and cover topics including disinformation, social media and gaming  

·  Our library of resources: parent guides to different online platforms and trends  

·  Be Internet Legends parent resources, taken from our Key Stage 2 curriculum designed in partnership 

with Google  

·  Everyday Digital: a series of articles offering easy habits to improve media literacy skills - avoiding 

scams and taking control over your data  

·  Resilient Families parent course: a twenty minute video helping parents understand their child's online 

life and improve their digital resilience  

You can also contact Katharine Chadd, Parent Zone's National Training Coordinator, 

via katharine.chadd@parentzone.org.uk, for support and advice 

  

Visit www.parentzone.org.uk/pzlocal/lambeth to find out more  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/keeping-children-and-teenagers-safe-online-tickets-714587449297?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/keeping-your-child-safe-from-radicalisation-online-tickets-719132463557?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://parentzone.org.uk/pzlocal/lambeth
https://parentzone.org.uk/library/watch
https://parentzone.org.uk/guides
https://parentzone.org.uk/beinternetlegends
https://parentzone.org.uk/EverydayDigital
https://parentzone.org.uk/pzlocal/resilientfamilies
mailto:katharine.chadd@parentzone.org.uk
http://www.parentzone.org.uk/pzlocal/lambeth


 

Community News! 

Lambeth Council have announced Sudbourne Primary School will soon be getting a School Street! 

School Streets restrict vehicle access to streets around schools in the borough during school drop-off and 

pick-up times. The scheme aims to create safer and more pleasant environments outside of schools by 

prioritising people walking and cycling. 

School Streets aim to: 

• reduce road danger at the school gates 

• tackle congestion 

• improve air quality 

• increase active travel to school 

Find out more information at https://www.lambeth.gov.uk/streets-roads-transport/school-streets. 

More details on our School Street will follow soon. 

https://www.lambeth.gov.uk/streets-roads-transport/school-streets


 

Contact Us 

 

 

Sudbourne Primary School 

21 Mandrell Road  



Brixton  

London 

SW2 5EP 

0207 274 7631 

admin@sudbourne.com 
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